
A Gus Harrison inmate attacked 
two officers Sunday near the officers’ 
desk in Housing Unit 1, a Level II unit.

The prisoner approached the COs 
while they were near the officers’ desk and 
punched them. One of  them suffered a 
broken nose, lacerations from his glasses, a 

broken arm, and a concussion. The other 
officer had a back injury. Officers immedi-
ately responded.

The prisoner was upset about a mis-
conduct ticket one of  them wrote.

Both COs were treated at a hospital 
and released. The inmate was taken to 

segregation.
Another officer was assaulted by an 

inmate Saturday in Housing Unit 4, a Level 
IV RTP unit. 

Also last week, an inmate spit on an 
officer during an escort.

Please join us in congratulating the 
newly elected MCO State Executive 
Board!

Central committee delegates selected 
Board members at their meeting Thursday 
in Lansing. 

Here are the results. For each position, 
top vote getters 
are listed in bold.

• President – 
Byron Osborn, 
URF (57 votes) 
President – Bill 
Henderson, SRF 
(38 votes)

• Vice Presi-
dent – Ray 

Sholtz, SLF (60 votes)
Vice President – Brent Kowitz (35 votes)

•  Treasurer – Ed Clements (59 votes)
Treasurer – Paul Jensen, ICF (34 votes)

• Recording Secretary – Cary Johnson, 
JCF (unopposed, 79 votes)

• Trustee – Scott Waggoner, ARF (56 
votes)
• Trustee –  Gabe Justinak, OCF (55 

votes)
• Trustee – Dave Pasche, MTU (52 
votes)
• Trustee – Mark Dunn, ECF (53 
votes)
• Trustee – Marcus Collins, DDC (47 
votes)

See the complete list of those who ran 
on our website.

The new Board will continue the 
important work of  the previous Board 
to engage members and build relation-
ships with allies. They are also tasked with 
navigating Civil Service rule changes that 

go into effect in January. MCO leaders and 
staff  have been researching the implica-
tions of  the changes and will be visiting all 
chapters and sharing more info soon.

Duties of  Board members can be 
found in Articles 10 and 13 of  the MCO 
Constitution and Bylaws.

The Central Committee is made up of  
the chapter president, vice president and 
other leader delegates from each chapter. 
Information on Central Committee is in 
Article 12 of  the MCO Constitution and 
Bylaws.

Thanks, members, for your continued 
support.
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new executive Board seLected at centraL committee meeting

MCO Director of Political and Government Affairs Jeremy Tripp swears in the new Executive 
Board. From left: Tripp, Trustee Gabe Justinak, Trustee Scott Waggoner, Trustee Marcus Collins, 
Trustee Dave Pasche, Recording Secretary Cary Johnson, Vice President Ray Sholtz, Trustee Mark 
Dunn, President Byron Osborn, Treasurer Ed Clements.

around the state: inmate BrutaLLY assauLts officer, BreaKing severaL Bones

al:MCOPS/NSO  5/10/18

Now more than ever, it’s important that all members stay connected with MCO. 
Sign up for text alerts now by texting MCO to 787753. Follow us:

Facebook Twitter YouTube Instagram

MCO President 
Byron Osborn

Once again, we’d like to recognize May 
6-12 as Correctional Officers Week. 

MCO produced a special video to shine 
light on the dedication of  corrections 
officers. CorrectionsOne reposted our 

video to spread the word. Thanks again, 
corrections officers!
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